Hall of Gateway Lodge No. 29, F. &A.M.

Camp Floyd Historic Lodge No. 205

November 18, 2023, A.D.

Regular Annual Meeting
Worshipful Master – Charles E. Warren Sr, PM  pro tem 
Senior Steward – Vacant
Senior Warden – Ephraim Sng, PM pro tem      

Junior Steward – Vacant
Junior Warden – Blake Hansen, PM  pro tem

Chaplain – Charles E. Warren Sr.  pro tem                                

Secretary – George F. Winters, PM 
              

Tyler – Jim Sweet, PM pro tem
Treasurer – Charles E. Warren Sr, PM




Senior Deacon – Christopher Davis, PM  pro tem
Junior Deacon - Matthew Hovorka pro tem
The Lodge opened at 9:14 a.m. on the Master Mason degree in form at the Clearfield Masonic Temple.  All Past Masters were invited to a seat in the East. Visitors and guests per the Tyler’s register.
Regrets were received from; Master, W. Brother William McCraw, Senior Warden, Brother Gary Roberts, Marshall, W. Brother Kevin A. Tucker, Tyler, W. Brother Kristofer T. Larson, along with M.W. Brother Keith Brooks, W. Brother James Harvey, Brother Gale Kenney, M.W. Brother Dan Lawes, W. Brother Michael T. Moon, M.W. Brother Drew Sanders. W. Brother Doug Shupe, Brother Howard Sobel, W. Brother Kelly Wade, and a late message of regrets from M.W. Brother Ridge Gilmour.  Most of these brothers were attending the Scottish Rite weekend.
The minutes of the last meeting were approved during that meeting.  
The secretary reported that the corporation renewal for our Historic Lodge  was filed on November 1st.  The $10.00 fee was donated and paid by the secretary.  The renewal and a receipt are attached to these minutes.  The Grand Secretary was notified of the renewal.  The secretary will update the members on file with the state to include the three new Lodge Trustees.
Life Membership Applications and membership fees were received from W. Brother Tim Fellows, PM, a member in good standing of Harmony Lodge No. 21, Brother Matthew D. Hovorka, a member in good standing of Progress Lodge No. 22,  and W. Brother Aaron E. Saathoff, PM, a member in good standing of Wasatch Lodge No. 1. Worshipful Brother Warren made a motion for the Lodge to pay the application fee for Brother Saathoff, and the brothers present approved. A ballot was taken for each brother, and all were elected as Life Members of this Historic Lodge.
Sickness and distress: W. Brother Kristofer T. Larson reported that he has had a cold for the past week and could not attend.  W. Brother Michael T. Moon reported his wife had a CVA. Brother Howard Sobel  reported he has suffered two strokes in recent past.  Get-well cards were passed around for signatures and the secretary will mail them out.

The next order of business was the  annual election of officers, and the following officers were elected and installed for the ensuing year.

Master - Ephraim Sng, PM



3-Year Trustee – Jim Sweet, PM 



Senior Warden – Gary Roberts (not installed)
2-Year Trustee – Blake Hansen, PM



Junior Warden – Christopher Davis, PM

1-Year Trustee – George F. Winters, PM

Treasure - Charles E. Warren Sr, PM  





Secretary – George F. Winters PM
After the elected officers were installed, Worshipful Master Sng appointed Brother Matthew Hovorka as Senior Deacon and Worshipful Brother Blake Hansen as Junior Deacon.  Additional appointments will be made in the near future, and they will be reported in the next newsletter to the members.  Brother Winters mentioned that the website would be updated to include this new information.
Bills: Worshipful Brother Warren told the members present, a $50.00 donation for use of the building today to Gateway Lodge would be appropriate, the brethren present approved the payment. Total Bills: $50.00 
Receipts: Worshipful Brother Fellows paid the $100.00 application fee, Brother Hovorka paid his $100.application fee.  Brother Winters donated $150.00 to cover the building use fee and the fee for Brother Saathoff.  Total receipts, $350.00.
An educational feature was prepared by Brother George Winters regarding the history of our Historic Lodge.  Because of our invited presenter, Brother Aaron Saathoff, Brother Winters handed out printed copies of his paper to the brothers present, a copy is attached to these minutes.  Our guest speaker then made a presentation regarding the gold Masonic pin discovered at old Camp Floyd.  The Pin was discovered by (add name).  Brother Saathoff arranged for the pin to be donated to Camp Floyd Historic Lodge.  With permission of the doner, Brother Aaron and Past Grand Master Gerry Everett made arrangements for a plated copy of the pin to be produced.  Sales of the pin would generate a donation to the Scottish Rite “Rite Care Foundation” for each pin sold.  Brother Aaron published a report on the pin’s history, and had it bound.  Copies are available for $25.00 each, the cost of printing and binding the paper.  Brother Winters is going to add a page to our website regarding the history of the pin along with information on  obtaining copies of the pin. A report by Brother Aaron listing the sales and donations to Rite Care are attached to these minutes.
After the educational, newly installed Master Brother Sng spoke about his plans for the coming year and hopes for an annual event, perhaps a cookout on the grounds of Camp Floyd State Park if arrangements can be made.  All the brothers present participated in the lively discussion and many ideas were presented and discussed.
The secretary reported that these minutes will be prepared, reviewed, and sent to the members to be approved during the next meeting of Camp Floyd Historic Lodge.
The new Master thanked everyone for attending.  There being no further business, the Lodge closed at 11:25 AM, 
Charles E. Warren Sr, PM  
       Ephraim Sng, PM

George F. Winters, PM            

                   Master pro tem                                Master                                 Secretary
